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OREGON STATE UNIVERSITY RETIREMENT ASSOCIATION (OSURA)

MINUTES OF THE BOARD MEETING

June 23, 2004

Present: Bill Brennan, Les Dunnington, David Eiseman, Gale Hazel, Kathy Heath, Glen Klein, Ron Lovell, Jean Peters

Absent: Norma Barnhisel,  Ken Krane, Kathy Meddaugh

Guest: Marilyn Sarff

The meeting was called to order by President Brennan at 10:03 a.m.  

He called for approval of the minutes of both the last board meeting and the annual meeting.  Both were approved as presented.

Treasurer’s Report:

Heath reported a balance of $864 in the Provost’s Account.  She reminded the board that another $3,000 would be deposited on July 1.  The Foundation Account has $2,125.82.

Old Business

Annual Meeting—The board discussed a better way to handle registration.   The confluence of people  waiting to register and visiting with friends  created a bottleneck and a delay.  Several members suggested having two lines and/or two tables to speed up the process.  Other than that, the meeting was deemed a success, especially in the favorable newspapers coverage of President Ed Ray’s talk to OSURA members.

Weatherford Hall Tour—Everything went as planned and was called “outstanding” by several attendees.

Golf Party and Tournament—Brennan reported on the meeting of the planning committee the previous day.  Things are progressing nicely.  Members discussed the importance of emphasizing the “party” part of the event rather than the golf aspect.  The feeling was that it would be more difficult to attract non-golfing OSURA members than the ones who play golf.  Lovell will emphasize that aspect in his mailing piece.  He will write a news release that Hazel will give to the OSU newsletter.

Directory Update—Hazel said the publication is “poised and ready to go” with Student Media.  The money from University Advancement is still available and she has gotten the approval to hire a temporary person to assist her.  The board discussed the wording of the authorization form.  She said the board needs to proceed in order to take advantage of this help.  Two issues remained to be settled: 1) the question of the cost of pulling out a directory of retirees from the larger publication; 2) the distribution of the authorization form that needs to be filled out by people appearing in the directory.  The board authorized Brennan to make the decision on whether to publish the pull-out section as a separate directory.  Once that happens, Hazel will put her new assistant to work mailing out the forms and organizing the returned forms.

State Planning Meeting at Portland State—Peters reported on the meeting she attended with Brennan and George Keller.  They found out about the retirement organization at PSU and discussed the possibility of OSU hosting a conference of similar organizations from all four year universities in Oregon.  No commitments were made.

Institutionalizing OSURA—Brennan, Peters, and Dunnington will meet soon to revise and finalize the written plan to be presented to OSU administrators.

Web Site Update—Hazel reported that the OSURA Web site needed to contain more current information.  Lovell agreed to write profiles of Klein and Krane to use on the site.  The site does include board minutes so that users can learn about the activities of the organization and its future plans.

New Business

Review of Surveys of the Annual Meeting—Peters passed out a compilation of the surveys turned in by participants in the annual meeting.  Only five surveys were turned in.  Suggestions for future programs included: International programs, effects of politics, repeat the Weatherford Hall tour, activities going on in Experiment Stations around the state, group sports events, a “night out” at the OSU Theatre and a concert to include dinner;  trips to the Marine Science Center, the Bend campus, the Japanese Garden in Portland, OMSI, and Oregon Symphony concerts in Salem. One person asked that the retirement and change workshop be repeated.

Programs for the Coming Year--A sausage festival put on by the OSU Meat Lab, possibly to be combined with the research on beer.  Sarff will investigate.

A special night out to watch the OSU women’s basketball team next Winter.

Heath will look into this.

Volunteers for Upcoming Campus Activities—Heath said that volunteers were needed for the START summer orientation program in June and July.  She sent around a sign-up sheet for board members.  Future volunteer possibilities include help during New Student Week from September 21-24.  The Winter Term Career Fair will also need members to assist.

Coastal Board Meeting in Newport—Lovell reported that plans arrangements had been made for the meeting on Monday, July 26 from 10 a.m. to noon at the Yaquina Head Lighthouse, 5 miles north of Newport.  After the meeting in the Visitors Center, a catered lunch will be served (sandwiches, salads, dessert, coffee and iced tea--$12 including tip).  Members should carpool over because of the $5 per car charge to get onto the grounds.  After lunch, members can go to the lighthouse for a tour and a climb to the top.  DEADLNE FOR LETTING LOVELL KNOW IF YOU AND ANY GUESTS WILL ATTEND IS WEDNESDAY, JULY 21.  [Lovell’s e-mail address is penman@harborside.com or phone him at 541-764-3254.]   

Membership Recruitment—Brennan emphasized the importance of bringing in new members.  Hazel will update the OSURA brochure to assist in this effort.  She noted the vital importance of getting current members to renew.

Next Board Meeting: Tuesday, August 17, 2004, 1:30 p.m. to 3:30 p.m., Christensen Room of the OSU Foundation Building.

Meeting adjourned at 12:10 p.m.

